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LNMC  MINUTES 
MARCH 14, 2016
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Excused Absence:

Mark Lancaster


Chairman
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Acting Chairman Morris Sample. 
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the February 8, 2016 meeting, Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Schultz presented his report as follows:
1. Introduction of honorable past Chairman Dan Stehle.
2. Weed control Comm. Meeting held in Raleigh, Bob Elliott will report tonight.
3. Mike Nutting contributed $1,578 from “Lite up the Lake”. Thank you.

4. Charter Boat Comm. Mtg. next week.
Reports – Enforcement
Cornelius Police Department

Officer Brinzey reported that with this week’s warmer weather activity has picked-up. Most of February’s activity was training, some with other agencies. Several reassigned officers being trained for lake patrol. CPD remained available 24/7.
Iredell County Sheriff
Officer Elmore reported that there were 279 hours on land, 45 hours on the water and 8 training hours. 239 property checks were made and 3 boats inspected and 3 boats assisted. Seven navigational hazards were removed from the lake. 
Catawba County
No report

Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sgt. Ron Robertson Reported there was less time on the water at this time of the year; hours mostly spent on training.  Attended a meeting with Duke Re: No boating near swim area & buoy location.  Distributed a list of Officers & phone numbers working the 4 lake counties. Holding meetings with other agencies to plan another Major Emergency training event this summer.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level target is 95.8 and the actual is 96.8. Goal is to stay a foot above target level until boating season. The Ramsey Creek Swim/Beach area will create some interesting Public Safety issues. Signage increases at public access areas needs to be addressed. Mosquitoes control spraying by Duke will be done again as usual during May through October.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that due to the time of the year, there were no activities on the lake. On-water activity usually begins April 1 and goes through October 31. The USCGA will be providing safety zone patrol boats for the Pro Wakeboarding Tournament in June. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Commander Lou Schwartz conveyed that there will be 5 Public Safety Boating Courses and 5 Vessel Safety Checks at various marinas during 2016. The Lake Norman Squadron was nominated as one of the “Top-10” in the US out of 440 Squadrons. Will again be logging ATONS & buoys this summer.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec

No Report
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Caldwell reported that this was the best set of numbers he has seen in a while.
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported they just installed 4 new Osprey nesting platforms, and Gene Vaughn has scheduled several tours for this summer.
Island Keepers

Commissioner Billy Wilson for Gene Vaughn; Meeting to be held March 31 at LKN Vol. fire dept. to match people with boats to volunteers w/o boats. Also working on Bird boxes, etc. .Some islands still available to adopt. Also special thanks to Sgt. Brinzey and Cornelius PD for Island monitoring and clean-up. 
Comments from the Public
 No comments
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Executive Director Schultz reviewed the Notice to Lake Norman Boaters and thanked Captain Gus for preparing the report. Many items on the report were discussed in detail. Our contractor has recently encountered some temporary marine equipment and staffing difficulties. 
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported there was an Exotic Weed Council Meeting in Raleigh on 2/23/16. The LNMC along with Duke Energy has been stocking the lake with grass eating carp since 2004 so this will be our 13th year attending this session. We requested 500 fish this year, and are awaiting approval.
The Boater Education
Commissioner Gerke reported that the boating educational programs by the Catawba County Sherriff and April 9, by Light House Marine, will be posted on the LNMC website.
Charter Boat Committee 
Commissioner Sample reported the Committee will meet March 31, to review permits which will be coming to the LNMC in April.
No Wake Buoy
No report.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None, but one pending. 
Rafting Applications 
1.) Golden Boys presented by Executive Director Ron Shoultz on their behalf. It is a small event, on May 10. Motion to Approve by Commissioner Wilson, second by Commissioner Gerke, unanimous approval. 
2.) Sports Marketing presented “Pro Wake Board tour” which will be on ESPN TV June 18. About 100 boats and 1,500 spectators. Motion to approve by Commissioner Wilson, second by Commissioner Young, unanimous approval.
Other Applications:

None
Variances
None
PERMITS: 
None
FERC Applications
None 

Administrative Matters 
The LNMC Annual Audit for FY 2014/15 was in the packets for each Commissioner last month. The Audit has been reviewed during the month and Commissioner Gerke motioned, second by Commissioner Young to accept the Audit. Approval was unanimous.
The FY 2015/16 Audit Engagement letter contracting R. Martin, CPA, was presented for approval by Executive Director Ron Shoultz. Motion for Approval by Commissioner Young, second by Commissioner Sample; Vote was unanimous approval.

Adjournment.
Acting Chairman Sample declared the meeting adjourned at 1947 Hrs.


